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May 20, 2020 
 
Humboldt County Board of Supervisors 
825 5th Street 
Eureka, CA 95501 
 
 
Dear Humboldt County Board of Supervisors: 
 
I would like to recommend the addition of a representative from the Humboldt County Planning and Building Department to 
serve as a voting member on the Humboldt County Fire Safe Council (HCFSC) and I would like to nominate John Miller to 
be appointed by your Board to fill that new position.  
 
John is a Senior Planner who has worked in the Long Range Planning Division for over 13 years. In this role, John is 
involved in the preparation and maintenance of the Humboldt County General Plan and Land Use and Development Codes, 
including Community Plans, the Housing Element, and Local Coastal Plans. Aspects of these long-range plans have a strong 
nexus with the Humboldt County Community Wildfire Protection Plan (CWPP). John has been a technical resource for each 
of the three updates to the CWPP and he has also provided content and review to the Humboldt County Operational Area 
Hazard Mitigation Plan. John’s experience with and knowledge of community planning will bring an important perspective 
to the work of the HCFSC. After significant loses of homes and lives to wildfire throughout California, current land use 
policies and practices are under evaluation and John will be able to provide knowledgeable input to that process.  
 
John has also worked extensively to support CWPP implementation initiatives including the goals of supporting fire 
protection services and maximizing the integration of planning efforts to improve community and ecosystem resilience to 
wildfire. These initiatives include working with the Humboldt County Fire Chiefs’ Association to support the expansion of 
existing or the creation of new fire related districts to match jurisdictional boundaries with where services are already being 
provided. John’s over 14 years of experience as a volunteer firefighter with the Ferndale Fire Department complements this 
planning work and brings a unique perspective to the effort.  
 
I believe that John will be an asset to the HCFSC if he is appointed as an official member. This will allow him to more 
robustly participate in the activities of the HCFSC and continue to support the implementation of the CWPP. John’s contact 
information is as follows: 
 
John P. Miller, Senior Planner 
Long Range Planning 
Humboldt County Planning & Building 
(707) 268-3781 
jpmiller@co.humboldt.ca.us 
 
Thanks for considering this appointment. Please feel free to contact me with any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael Richardson, Supervising Planner in consultation with John H. Ford, Director 
Planning and Building Department 
(707) 268-3738 
JFord@co.humboldt.ca.us
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